Town of Eleanor P.O. Box 185 Eleanor, WV 25070

A regular meeting of the town council of the Town of Eleanor was held at 7:30 PM.

Present: Mayor W. F. Halstead

Recorder L. S. Casto Councilman K. Childers Councilman C. Clendenin Councilwoman T. Harmon Councilman J. McLane Councilman J. Tolley, Jr.

Present: Janet Williams & Jerry Null

The meeting began with the Pledge of Allegiance to the Flag.

The minutes of the previous meeting was approved as presented on a motion by K. Childers, 2nd by J. McLane and carried.

The liability forecast was approved for payment on a motion by K. Childers, 2nd by T. Harmon & carried.

Report From Standing Committees/ -0-

Sewer/Project can begin once all paperwork is signed on the sewer plant.

Joey Tolley stated that he is giving a bid on the big building at Army/Navy property to alleviate all the storm water entering the system there. Building approximately 150 x 600 so should keep a lot of water out once work is complete.

Parks/Haulin in the Hollow is March 25th. Always a good turnout there.

A Disc Golf Tournament will be held in the park June 13th.

Ross Armstrong has completed the bridge in the park that he did for a scout project.

Streets/The rate for the house loan at 617 Roosevelt has risen from 2.50% to 2.89% since it has taken so long to complete all the necessary paperwork. A meeting was set for Tuesday Feb. 21st at 7:00 to sign the settlement resolution and complete all necessary paperwork. Lynda will call all involved to let them know of the date and time.

Police/-0-

Report From Officers of the Town/

C. Clendenin has called to get some information on drug testing so we can begin our random testing schedule. Boggs who we currently have on retainer costs \$75.00 each time someone is tested and he is

in Charleston. Reliant Drug Testing is in Teays Valley and only costs \$42.00 each test. Further discussion will be next meeting.

Action Upon Petitions/ -0-

Enactment of Ordinance/ Council has been waiting on an ordinance to create the historical committee so we may begin meeting. Mayor Halstead who was writing the ordinance informed council that he will no longer be writing any of the ordinances for the town so we will pass this and any other on to our town attorney, Tim LaFon.

Filling Vacancies in positions of Officers & Employees/-0-

Miscellaneous and Unfinished Business/

A letter from the BHS Boys Basketball team was read asking for reimbursement for food fed the boys during this season. This request was denied on a motion by C. Clendenin, 2nd by T. Harmon & carried. The town has agreed to pay up to \$150.00 on equipment NOT food per request from teams at BHS. Girl Scout Troop #4872 asking for use of Room C, Tuesday nights 6:00 to 7:00 fee waived. A motion to allow them use of the room, fee waived, was made by J. Tolley, 2nd by C. Clendenin through the end of March. They may ask again at the end of this quarter. Rooms are only granted three months at a time. 4-H asked for Room C, fee waived, for March 13th and was granted on a motion by C. Clendenin, 2nd by J. Tolley & carried.

Mayor Halstead reported that the property on Roosevelt Blvd. has been cleaned up by K. Childers and no further action is needed.

Jerry Null stated that there is a bad situation on the sidewalk at the dentist office. The town will look at. T. Harmon stated that a new picture is needed for the fair board for the booklet they put out. We will set a time and advise.

Janet Williams asked about the swings that were to be ordered after the 5K run and the donations for this event. Mayor Halstead stated that they were not ordered yet due to the money situation caused by the PERS commitment payment due January 31st.

Nothing further to come before council at this time, the meeting adjourned at 8:25 PM.

N.A. v. a. r.	Daniel
Mayor	Recorder